BOROUGH OF KETTERING

NEIGHBOURHOOD MEETING – BURTON LATIMER

Meeting held – 21ST March 2005  


Present:
Councillor Zanger (Chair)




Inspector Aistrop (Northants Police)




Mike Sawford (Police Authority)




Councillors R Groome and Richardson 




Kevin Hedges (Fire Service)




John Nichols (Kettering Borough Council)




Sarah Goodman (Kettering Borough Council)




12 members of the public were also present

04.NHA6.
APOLOGIES



Apologies for absence were received from Councillors M Evans, 

T Evans and C Groome.

04.NHA6.
INTRODUCTION BY CHAIR


The Chair introduced the Police and other officers, and 


members of the public were welcomed to the meeting.

04.NHA6.
CRIME STATISTICS AND POLICE PERFORMANCE

Inspector Aistrop provided information on crime statistics for the County, Northern Police area and the Kettering Borough by beat for the year April 2004 to January 2005. Details of crimes committed in Burton Latimer were also provided.

It was noted that there had been an decrease in crime in the Northern area of 1.8% compared to the previous year. It was noted that the main crime categories were theft and handling and criminal damage. 

Crime in Burton Latimer had increased by 50 offences in Latimer Ward and decreased by 12 offences in Plessy Ward compared to the previous year. It was noted that of the 312 total recorded crimes for the period April – January 2005 72, or 23%, had been cleared up.

It was noted that the Police concentrated on house burglaries as this crime had a big impact on members of the public. It was also noted that violent crimes had increased and more were recorded in Kettering town centre. 

04.NHA6.
QUESTIONS AND ISSUES 


Following the presentation a number of questions and issues were raised as follows:


Many of the crimes have monetary gain, is this to fund drug habits?


Although this cannot be quantified opinion is that the majority of these crimes are to fund drug habits. The police work with many other agencies to tackle this problem. A large number of crimes are committed by a small number of offenders. 


What do the police have planned to reduce the number of crimes in Burton Latimer?


Crime in Burton Latimer is low compared to the other A6 towns of Rothwell and Desborough. Much work has been done in Burton Latimer by BLAST. The Police are currently running an operation on autocrime by targeting offenders and educating the public. The Police also contact owners of specific vehicles that are being targeted by offenders.


What is the definition of a clear up?


A detected crime dealt with by the Courts or by a caution. If an offender asks for other crimes to be taken into consideration these are also included in the clear up statistics. The Police investigate all reported crimes, some more than others depending on the severity of the offence.


Why has Warkton Ward got such a high clear up rate?


One young person was stealing car badges and a number of crimes were cleared up when he was caught.


The Chair advised the meeting that BLAST had received an award from the Police Authority for its work and that two youth workers would soon be starting work in Burton Latimer. Anyone interested in helping BLAST should contact Maureen Jerram. Inspector Aistrop commended BLAST for the work done in Burton Latimer.


Despite BLAST problems of juvenile nuisance including drunkenness are still occurring. There are many problems around St. Mary’s School and in Latimer Close.


It was noted that leaflets would be circulated to all houses in Burton Latimer concerning the Rural Safety Initiative and asking residents to detail any problems being experienced. All responses would be confidential. The information would then be collated in conjunction with crime reports to the Police and problems targeted. With regard to problems in Latimer Close Inspector Aistrop urged residents to continue reporting these to the Police and Maureen Jerram would assist residents in keeping a diary of incidents. 


How many Police cover Burton Latimer? How many Police are in the Northern Area?


Local officers used to deal with everything. From 4th October 2004 changes have been made to improve policing in the area for example Police Constables now deal with longer term issues such as juvenile nuisance. There are now Incident Resolution Teams and Crime investigation Teams. There is a Community Action Team for the Borough. PC Simon Johnson has specific responsibility for Burton Latimer.


The number of Police in the County remains the same as previously and there are 250-300 Police on the Northern area.


Do not believe the Police deliver value for money for the amount of Council Tax paid by local residents.


That is a matter for the politicians.


Station Road/Polwell Lane/High Street are rat runs and Police are never seen with speed cameras or on the beat?


Speeding is not just the responsibility of the Police but also the Highways Agency. Decisions where resources are placed have to be made and local priorities are burglary, violence and drugs. Any money from fines as a result of speed cameras goes to the Treasury and not the Police. 


Problems with lorries in Burton Latimer are being experienced.


Measures to limit lorries in the town will be introduced over the next six months; further details are available from Derek Zanger or Burton Latimer Town Council.


Rather than listening to statistics it would be good for the Police to attend a Town Council meeting with an action plan to tackle problems in the town.


It was noted that the format of Neighbourhood Meetings would be changing in the near future. With regard to an action plan it was noted that the Local Policing Plan detailed what action would be taken in the next 12 months.

04.NHA6
FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE
Kevin Hedges attended the meeting and provided information on the Fire and Rescue Service and its new approach to partnership working and prevention of fires.




It was noted that free home fire safety checks were available. 

The check would include smoke alarms, electrical and heating 

checks and was available free of charge. It was also noted that if 

required smoke alarms would be fitted. Leaflets were made 


available to the meeting.




Councillor Ruth Groome advised that details of the fire safety 

checks could be published in the next Burton Latimer newsletter.

04.NHA6
ANY OTHER BUSINESS




Crime, Disorder and Drugs Strategy




John Nichols advised that he would send a copy of the 


Executive Summary of the Strategy to all those present at the 

meeting.




Neighbourhood Watch




Jane Calcott advised that as distraction burglaries had 


increased posters for use by vulnerable people were available 

from Neighbourhood Watch. It was noted that video cameras for 

recording incidents were available from Neighbourhood Watch.




Funding




It was noted that funding for a small project identified from the 

Rural Safety Initiative may be available from John Nichols from 

May 2005. 




Utility Meters




It was noted that some properties in Yeomans Court had meters 

installed inside the dwelling. It was noted that Claire Nicol at 


Desborough Housing Office should be contacted with a view to 

having these moved and Richard Wilson, Crime Prevention 


Officer based at Corby Police Station could also provide advice 

on this matter. 




CCTV




It was noted that additional CCTV for St.Mary’s School would 

not be possible due to the costs involved, however, improved 

lighting from the Latimer Close development may help in the 


area.

The Chair thanked all those present for attending the meeting.

(The meeting started at 7pm and ended at 8.56pm)
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